
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One dead, one injured after overnight shooting 
 
Seminole Co. Fla., (Dec. 1, 2018) – The Seminole County Sheriff’s Office is investigating a shooting incident that 
occurred overnight and left one man dead and another injured. 
  
Last night at approximately 10:54 p.m., deputies responded to 3320 Sanford Avenue in unincorporated 
Sanford in reference to a possible shooting with injuries.  Upon arrival, deputies observed Seminole County 
paramedics tending to an unresponsive male inside the home.  The male, identified as Antonio Lamar Alston, 
23, of Sanford, was transported to a local hospital; however, he was pronounced deceased shortly after 
arrival. Deputies then learned a second victim, identified as Senoula Presendieu, 26, (address unknown) was 
driven to the hospital earlier that evening and was also being treated for gunshot wounds.  He is currently in 
stable condition and is not cooperating with investigators. 
  
According to witnesses, multiple people were inside the home when an unknown disturbance occurred 
between four males. At least one of the males was armed with a handgun and fired several rounds striking 
Alston and Presendieu. The shooter and the other unharmed male fled the scene and have not yet been 
located. 
  
The investigation is active and ongoing.  All parties involved have been identified, and investigators are 
working strong leads on the whereabouts of the outstanding subjects.  Anyone with information on this crime 
or the identity of the suspect is asked to call the Seminole County Sheriff's Office at 407-665-6650 or Crimeline 
at (800) 423-TIPS (8477).  Calls made to Crimeline remain anonymous, and tips that lead to the felony arrest of 
a suspect and/or the recovery of stolen property and drugs are eligible for cash rewards of up to $1,000. 
 
For more information contact: 
Mgr. Kim Cannaday (kcannaday@seminolesheriff.org) 
(407) 665-6978 
(407) 402-3319 
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